SALEM TOURISM BOARD
Minutes of the Regular Meeting
October 8, 2018

Call to Order
The Salem Tourism Board met Monday, October 8, 2018 at Salem City Hall. Chairman Bob Haney

called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. Present were board members Sherry Morton, Nancy Meyer,
Melanie Johnson, Dana Hampton, Leon Chapman, Rick Russ and Recording Secretary Cindy Eller.

Minutes

The minutes of the September 10, 2018 meeting were presented for action. Leon Chapman made a
motion to approve the minutes. Rick Russ seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote
without opposition.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer's Report was presented for action. Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the
report. Rick Russ seconded the motion. Motion carried by voice vote without opposition.

Presentation of Petitions/Public Comments

Chairman Bob Haney addressed the Tourism Board regarding the upcoming PKC Youth/World Hunt.
Haney stated that this is a big event for Salem and encouraged all board members to go out to the
Marion County Fairground sometime during the October 19 — October 28 event. Haney also
encourage all board members to attend the Youth luncheon on October 19 hosted by the PKC.

Grant Reports

None

Board Members Report

Melanie Johnson reported that the Disc Golf Course is not yet finished. Signs have been ordered and
plans are to pour the remaining 9 holes after the Cross Country season is over.

Melanie Johnson told the board members that the Salem Community High School class has begun
work on the new website and if anyone has any ideas to please let her know. The new website
address is toursalemil.com

Adjournment

As there was no further business to discuss, upon motion by Melanie Johnson and seconded by
Sherry Morton, the meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.

The next regular Tourism meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 12, 2018.

Cindy Eller
Recording Secretary




